
CSI Knoxville Chapter Meeting
Tuesday, February 9th

The Knoxville Chapter meets on the second Tuesday of every month. Guests are Welcome!
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AIA CREDITS PENDING

GeoConstruction ProblemsGeoConstruction Problems
  – What Went Wrong?– What Went Wrong?

Presented By: Gennaro G. Marino, Ph.D., P.E., D.GE, 
Marino Engineering Associates, Inc.

Tuesday, February 9th
11:30 AM - 1:00 PM (EST) 

Please join from your computer, tablet or smartphone. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85000088780

Presented By: Gennaro G. Marino, Ph.D., P.E., D.GE, Marino Engineering Associates, Inc.

CSI Knoxville Virtual Meeting!
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Calendar of Events
FEBRUARY 2021

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, February 2nd,
Meeting from 12:00 pm - 1:00 pm (EST)
Location: RSVP to 
receive link to ZOOM MEETING

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday, February 9th, 
CSI Knoxville Virtual Meeting!
Time: 11:30 AM EST - 1:00 PM (EST)

Presented By: Gennaro G. Marino, Ph.D., P.E., 
D.GE, Marino Engineering Associates, Inc. He will 
share with us on 

11:30am - Networking
12:00pm - Presentation

Please join from your computer, tablet or 
smartphone. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85000088780

Meeting ID: 850 0008 8780
One tap mobile
+13126266799,,85000088780# US (Chicago)
+16465588656,,85000088780# US (New York)
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KNOXVILLE CHAPTER: FEBRUARY 2021

45 Professional

  1 Emerging Professional

  2 Student

  2 Emeritus

  2 Retired    
52 TOTAL

THESPECK Editor
Stacy Flick Colbaugh - Editor
scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net
THESPECK is published monthly by the 
Knoxville Chapter of the Construction 
Specifications Institute. Readers 
are encouraged to submit articles 
and images of the construction 
industry interest for our membership. 
All submittals should be sent via 
e-mail  in a typical file format, such as 
.pdf, .docx, or .jpg Please verify the 
accuracy of the information such as 
correct dates, spelling, and grammar. 
Deadlines are the 25th of each month.

CSI KNOXVILLE IS A 
MEMBER OF THE CSI 
GULF STATES REGION

AIA CREDITS PENDING
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Mr. Geoffrey Cavalier, CSI, Assoc. 
AIA, NCARB
CSI Knoxville Chapter President
cavaliergeoffrey@gmail.com

This past January for our normal 
monthly meeting we had Wayne 
Norman from ASSA ABLOY 
Ameristar Perimeter Fencing share 
with us how codes and standards affect perimeter fencing. 
This was something very useful to anyone who will 
ever need to put up a fence or barrier in any application, 
even for personal use. It was not just about making sure 
a design meets code, but thinking about common sense 
situations that you would want to avoid. Wayne did an 
exceptional job explaining everything in a down-to-earth 
way that made it easy to follow. I personally have a better 
understanding of what to look out for when designing and 
specifying any type or perimeter fencing. This meeting 
was enlightening and fun. The networking beforehand 
was nice as always, especially getting to see friends that I 
have not been able to see in a long time.

Last month we also had a virtual game night. We all got 
to relax, catch up, and enjoyed playing a Pictionary-
type game using our computers and phones. The plan 
is to keep having these activities every month and we 
have access to countless games to play depending on 
attendance. Look out for the next one and plan to set 
aside two hours to hang out with us. 

I am very proud of our chapter for being resilient during 
this pandemic. This virus continues to spread, and the 
death-toll continues to increase in our county. I dread 
having anyone in our chapter having to go through the 
ordeal of catching this virus, and I do not want to think 
about losing any one of you. It is my priority to keep 
my fellow members safe. We are fortunate that we have 
the technology in place so we may continue to meet 
and communicate regularly. Not all organizations are 
continuing like ours. Our members continue to show 
up so they can build relationships and further their 
education. Even with these challenges we continue to 
work towards our chapter’s mission. Thank you to all of 
those that continue to show up to our meetings!

Dr. Gennaro G. Marino will provide an overview of 
what constitutes a geoforensics investigation of a geo-
construction problem. In addition to providing basic to 
detailed definitions of geoforensics, the presentation 
will summarize all the key components of a forensic 
investigation, and the varied causation components 
to the failure or problem. Each component will be 
discussed in detail with salient examples of actual 
case histories the presenter has investigated. MEA has 
been involved in cases which involved claims of up to 
about $1 billion dollars. Also discussed will be how 
one should proceed once a potential geo-construction 
problem is identified, including do’s and don’ts of how 
to approach geoforensics investigations. The presentation 
will conclude with a summary of key points when 
encountering geo-construction difficulties.

Learning Objectives:
a.	 Participants will be able to utilize their knowledge 
of the components of geo-construction failures and 
problems to recognize when the potential for issues is 
present, and to decide what further steps should be taken.
b.	 Participants will be able to carry out investigative 
procedures to identify geo-construction problems, using 
steps outlined in the presentation, and will be able to 
determine whether or not a problem exists that needs to 
be dealt with. 
c.	 Using lessons learned from previous case histories, 
participants will be able to evaluate alternative means to 
successfully complete a project once failures or problems 
have been identified. 
d.	 Using cost-saving measures discussed in the 
presentation, participants will be able to examine 
areas of their projects where they can select lower-cost 
alternatives to typical construction problem mitigation 
that has the same or better results. 

Mr. Geoffrey Cavalier, CSI, 
Assoc. AIA, NCARB
CSI Knoxville Chapter President
cavaliergeoffrey@gmail.com

The President’s Message

PRESIDENT REPORT FEBRUARY

FEBRUARY PRESENTATION SUMMARY

GeoConstruction Problems
– What Went Wrong?

Summary from Tuesday, January 5th Board Meeting

The board met in a Zoom Meeting to discuss the 
following CSI events:
Certification study group, CSI scholarship, and CSI 
Product Show in the Spring.

CSI HIGHLIGHTS
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Presentation: 

GeoConstruction Problems – What Went Wrong? 
 

This presentation will provide an overview on various ways that a geoconstruction project can go wrong. 
This overview will be illustrated with salient case history examples which the presenter has been involved 
in over his almost 40 years of conducting geoforensic investigations. MEA has been involved in cases which 
involved claims of up to about $1 billion dollars. Also discussed will be the objectives in performing a 
forensic investigation, and the key factors in performing such an investigation.The presentation will 
conclude with a summary of key points when encountering geo-construction difficulties. Although this 
presentation concerns geoconstruction, principles discussed would apply to other areas of engineering. 

Biography: 
Dr. Gennaro G. Marino received his Ph.D. in Civil Engineering in 1985, from the 
University of Illinois. Dr. Marino has been doing geoforensic work for over 40 years and 
has worked on cases with claimed damages of up to about a billion dollars. He presently 
has a P.E. license in 28 states and is a member of ASCE, SME, and ASTM. As 
a committee member of ASTM, Dr. Marino reviews soil and rock testing procedures. 
Dr. Marino is also the chairman of the American Bar Association’s Expert Witness 
Civil Engineering subcommittee, and is a member of the ASCE Forensic 
Engineering Division’s Committee on Practices to Reduce Failures. 

Over the course of his career, Dr. Marino has authored over 100 articles and publications on advanced engineering 
topics and has written a textbook on Earthquake Damage. In 2015, Dr. Marino received Distinguished Alumnus 
Award from the Civil and Environmental Engineering Alumni Association of the University of Illinois. In 2013, 
The Academy of Geo-Professionals (AGP) of ASCE recognized Dr. Marino as a Diplomate Geotechnical 
Engineer (D.GE) for his superior expertise and experience, strong ethics, commitment to life-long learning and 
continued professional development in the field of Geotechnical Engineering. In 2011, Dr. Marino was selected 
as the Central Illinois, ASCE Civil Engineer of the Year. Marino Engineering Associates, Inc. was chosen as 1st 
runner-up for the Central Illinois, ASCE Civil Engineering Project of the Year for 2010. 

Gennaro G. Marino, Ph.D., P.E., D.GE 
Marino Engineering Associates, Inc.  

1370 McCausland Avenue 
Saint Louis, MO 63117 

gmarino@meacorporation.com 
(314) 833-3189
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Photos By Stacy Colbaugh, CSI, CDT, AIA

HINDSIGHT
Photos from CSI Chapter Meeting 

Tuesday, January 12th
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Chuck Sherrill was named State Librarian and Archivist 
of Tennessee by Secretary of State Tre Hargett in 2010. 
This appointment followed ten years of service to the 
City of Brentwood, where he was the director of one 
of Tennessee's premier public libraries. Prior to that he 
was head of the research section of the Tennessee State 
Library and Archives. Before moving to the Nashville 
area he was the Director of the Cleveland (Tenn.) Public 
Library for nine years, and, before that, Head Reference 
Librarian at the Western Reserve Historical Society.

He is a native of Cleveland Ohio and a summa cum 
laude graduate of Case Western Reserve Univeristy, 
with master’s degrees in history and library science. 
His undergraduate work was done at Ohio University 
in Athens, where he earned a B.S. in Journalism. He is 
currently an adjunct faculty member at Jackson State 

 
SAVE THE DATE for our first ever statewide CSI virtual 
meeting. Also, CSI Memphis already did a nice social 
media post so here it is with attached photo if you would 
like to use. The Zoom link is below. Thanks for your help 
promoting this first ever event! 
 
Join us for our first ever statewide CSI virtual meeting on 
February 16, 2021 from 11:00am to 12:00pm (EST). 

The presenter, Chuck Sherill, was named State Librarian 
and Archivist of TN in 2010. He will walk and talk 
us through a virtual presentation. Joining him will 
be members of the architectural team, a joint venture 
between Tuck Hinton Architects and Thomas Miller & 
Partners.

Community College (TN) in the distance learning 
program.

Chuck is an avid genealogist and author of more than 20 
books of Tennessee history and genealogy. Since 2002 he 
has been the editor of the "Middle Tennessee Journal of 
History and Genealogy."

He is the father of three sons and lives with his family in 
Brentwood.

Tennessee State Library and Archives

Tennessee State Library and Archives

Tennessee State Library and Archives

William Sundquist, CSI
Whitacre Greer, Chattanooga TN

CSI News

CSI Tennessee Statewide Meeting - 
New State Library by State Librarian

William Sundquist, CSI
Whitacre Greer, Chattanooga TN

Chuck Sherrill State Librarian and 
Archivist of Tennessee

Register in advance for this meeting:
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMlc-
6oqTkpHN0OMTUBQ1wNX2HI9fu8aWz7 
 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email 
containing information about joining the meeting.

https://sos.tn.gov/news/tennessee-state-library-and-archives-breaks-ground-new-building
https://sos.tn.gov/news/tennessee-state-library-and-archives-breaks-ground-new-building
https://sos.tn.gov/news/tennessee-state-library-and-archives-breaks-ground-new-building


Photos By Suzan Jordan, CSI, CCPR, CDT

HINDSIGHT
Photos from CSI Virtual Game Night, 

January 21st, 2021

Fun and Games!
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CSI GULF STATES REGION
OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES

OFFICERS

PRESIDENT
Suzan Jordon, CSI, CDT
865-389-9476
Suzanwjordan@yahoo.com

VICE PRESIDENT
Cindi Brooks, CSI, CDT 
423-827-4848
cindibrooksgsr@gmail.com

SECRETARY
Mike Zielinski 
901-652-5612 
mzielinski@lrk.com

TREASURER
Randall Lewis, AIA, CSI (2nd Yr.)
601-948-4601
rlewis@jhharchitects.com

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Bruce Martin, CSI, CDT, RRC
423-634-9959
bmartin@dillardconstruction.com

INSTITUTE DIRECTOR - GULF STATES 
REGION
William Sundquist, CSI
423-385-4598
wsundquist@wgpaver.com

COMMITTEES

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS
Kent Kile, CSI, CCPR (1st Yr.)
615-347-4572
kkile@ppg.com

AWARDS
Betina Latiker (1st Yr.)
601-209-4671 
blatiker@hotmail.com

CERTIFICATION
Floyd Sterling, FCSI, CDT (2nd Yr.)
318-226-0056
fsterling@shreveland.com

EDUCATION
Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR (2nd Yr.)
615-347-4572
kkile@ppg.com

ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS
Randall Lewis, CSI, AIA 
601-948-4601
rlewis@jhharchitects.com

FINANCE
Ryan Hatler, CSI, J.D (2nd Yr.)
850-316-7217
ryan@hatlerlaw.com

FUND RAISING / PRODUCT SHOWS
Melanie Kenney (2nd Yr.)
615-979-9497
mkenney@southlandbrickandblock.com

MEMBERSHIP
Jill Colby, MBA, CSI, AIA (2nd Yr.)
615-330-2746
jillcolby@colbyassoc.com

OPERATING GUIDE
Cindi Brooks, CSI, CDT (2nd Yr.)
423-827-4848
cindibrooksgsr@gmail.com

PLANNING
Billy Mathis, FCSI, CDT (2nd Yr.)
501-758-7443
bjmathis@taggarch.com

PUBLICATIONS
John Dunaway, CSI, CCS, AIA (5th 
Yr.)
601-948-7337
john@ccdarchitects.com

TECHNICAL
Gary Bergeron, BS, CSI, ASHRAE, 
ASPE, USGBC (5th Yr.)
865-588-5348
gary@kelso-regen.com

SPECIFICATION COMPETITION
Thomas Clarke, FCSI, CCS, 
CCPR, CCCA, SCIP (2nd Yr.)
601-832-5339
tlcfcsi@aol.com

NOMINATING
Suzan Jordon, CSI, CDT 
865-389-9476 
suzanwjordon@yahoo.com

 CSI GULF STATES REGION LEADERS – 2020-2021



Membership has its benefits
Your CSI member benefits include generous 
discounts on CSI standards and formats such as 
MasterFormat® Groups Subgroups And 
Divisions, as well as discounts on numerous 
resources to assist you in the preparation of 
specifications, as well as other construction 
documents.

Not a CSI Member? Join Today! 
www.csiknoxville.org

Ginger Azpurua, CSI
Mrs. Michelle Barillaro, CSI
Mr. Gary Bergeron, BS, CSI, ASHRAE, ASPE, USGBC
Mr. Benjamin Brewer, BA, CSI, CCCA, CDT, AIA, 
CCA, NCARB
Mr. Josh Brock, CSI
Ms. Deborah Brooks, CSI
Patrick Brown, CSI
Mr. Carl Bryant, CSI
Josh Buchanan, CSI-EP
James  Cain, CSI
Mr. Geoffrey Cavalier, CSI, Assoc. AIA, NCARB
Ms. Stacy Colbaugh, CSI, CDT, AIA
Jill Colby, MBA, CSI, AIA
Ms. Patricia Corbitt, CSI
Ms. Donna Covert, CSI, CDT
Mr. Paul Crow, CSI
Ms. Susan Davis, CSI, CDT
William Dunklin, RA, CSI, NCARB
Mr. Dale Dunlap, CSI
Kari Essary, CSI-S
Mr. Joseph Fielden, CSI
Kathryn Fuller, CSI, CDT, AIA, NCARB
Mr. Gordon Heins III, CSI
Mr. David Jarrett, CSI, CDT
Suzan Jordan, CSI, CCPR, CDT
Whitney Kaul, CSI, LEED GA
Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR, CDT

Mrs. Leslie Kooman-Fawaz, CSI
Dwight LeClair, CSI
Stephen Littlefield, CSI
Mr. Douglass Lowrie, CSI
Ms. Laura Marshall, CSI
Mr. Marvin Martin, FCSI, Member Emeritus, CDT
Mr. Billy Martin III, CSI
Mr. R. Aaron Miller, CSI, CDT, AIA
Mr. Matt Moore, MBA, CSI
James Odle, CSI, CDT
Mr. Paul Pierson, CSI, Member Emeritus, AIA
Angela Prichard, CSI
Mrs. Katherine Proctor, RA, FCSI, CDT
Mrs. Marni Redmond, CSI
Mr. Curtis Rolen, CSI
Mr. James Rose, CSI
Paul Shamiyeh, CSI
Mr. Samer Shatara, CSI, CDT
Mr. Jeremy Shipp, RA, CSI, LEED AP
Mr. Brian Sickles, CSI, CDT, AIA
Mr. Jerry Smith, CSI
Mr. Peter Tarbell, CSI
Mr. William Trimble Jr., CSI
Mr. James Vineyard, CSI
Elizabeth Wetherall, CSI
Mr. Brent Williams, CSI, CDT

 CSI KNOXVILLE MEMBERS – FEBRUARY 2021

http://www.csiknoxville.org
https://higherlogicdownload.s3.amazonaws.com/CSIRESOURCES/143a718d-6df6-484a-8a79-76d79635b741/UploadedImages/PDFs/CSI_MembershipForm.pdf


 
 
 

 2020-2021 KNOXVILLE CHAPTER CSI LEADERS  

 

OFFICERS 
 

   

President Geoffrey Cavalier cavaliergeoffrey@gmail.com (615) 964-1260 
President - Elect Kathryn Fuller kathrynf@mbicompanies.com (865) 584-0999 

Secretary Kathryn Fuller kathrynf@mbicompanies.com (865) 584-0999 
Treasurer Whitney Kaul whitneykaul@gmail.com (865) 591-7732 

Past President Geoffrey Cavalier cavaliergeoffrey@gmail.com (615) 964-1260 
    

DIRECTORS 
 

   

2020-2022    
 Patrick Brown pbrown@rossfowler.com (865) 414-1929 
 Mirelys Calise mirelysc@calisedesignstudios.com (407) 619-8617 
 Brian Sickles brian.sickles@ssainc.com (865) 867-7582 

2020-2021    
 Kathy Proctor ksp53@me.com (865) 599-7783 
 Josh Brock joshua.brock@generalshale.com (865) 388-1833 
 Josh Buchanan josh@tnmarble.com (865) 995-9500 
    

COMMITTEES  
 

   

Members Services    
Membership Samer Shatara sshatara@denark.com  (865) 388-3661 

House Suzan Jordan  iamswj@yahoo.com (865) 389-9476 
    

Education    
Education / Programs  Josh Buchanan josh@tnmarble.com (865) 995-9500 

    
Student Chapter    

President (Fall) Aubrey Bader abader@vols.utk.edu (704) 930-6110 
President (Spring)  Kari Essary kessary@vols.utk.edu (850) 545-1746 

Secretary    
    

Recognition    
Technical Gary Bergeron gary@kelso-regen.com  (865) 748-6304 

Certification    
Awards Daniel Smith dsmith@maston.construction (865) 389-6691 

    
Communication    

Publication/ Website Stacy Flick Colbaugh scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net (865) 599-3956 
Publicity/ Marketing Mirelys Calise mirelysc@calisedesignstudios.com (407) 619-8617 

Faculty Advisor Kevin Stevens   
Academic Affairs Gary Bergeron gary@kelso-regen.com  (865) 748-6304 

    
Fundraising    

Product Show Josh Brock joshua.brock@generalshale.com (865) 388-1833 
Golf Tournament Wes Crow wcrow@johnsongalyon.com (865) 770-0727 

Golf Tournament Co-Chair Josh Brock joshua.brock@generalshale.com (865) 388-1833 
    

Chapter Administration    
Planning / Historian Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com (865) 599-7783 
Bylaws & Op Guide Susan Davis babydavis111603@aol.com (865) 271-7998  
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